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City of Trimont Infrastructure Replacement Project

The City of Trimont is embarking on a critical project to replace its aged and deteriorating municipal infrastructure.
This comprehensive project includes the construction of new wastewater ponds to replace the city's outdated
mechanical wastewater plant. Additionally, it involves the replacement of all aged and failing sanitary sewer and
water mains throughout the town. The project also encompasses the construction of a new water tower and the
rehabilitation of the existing water treatment plant.

Current State of Infrastructure: The water and wastewater infrastructure in Trimont has significantly deteriorated
over the years and is now in dire need of replacement. The existing systems are not only outdated but also prone to
frequent failures, posing a risk to public health and safety. The mechanical wastewater plant, in particular, has
reached the end of its useful life and requires immediate attention to prevent environmental hazards.

Scope of the Project:

1. Wastewater Ponds Construction: The new wastewater ponds will replace the old mechanical plant,
providing a more reliable and efficient method of wastewater treatment. This upgrade is essential to meet
current environmental standards and ensure the long-term sustainability of the city's wastewater
management system.

2. Sanitary Sewer and Water Mains Replacement: The project includes the replacement of all aged and
failing sanitary sewer and water mains throughout the town. This will address the frequent leaks and breaks
that have plagued the city's infrastructure, improving the reliability and quality of water services for
residents.

3. New Water Tower: The construction of a new water tower is a crucial component of the project. The new
tower will enhance water storage capacity, ensuring a consistent and reliable water supply for the
community, especially during peak demand periods.

4. Water Treatment Plant Rehabilitation: The rehabilitation of the water treatment plant will modernize the
facility, improving its efficiency and effectiveness in treating and delivering safe drinking water to residents.

Financial Challenges: Given the magnitude of the improvements needed and the relatively small size of the
community, the City of Trimont faces significant financial challenges in completing this project. The cost inflation
that has occurred since the COVID-19 pandemic has further exacerbated the financial burden. As a result, the city
does not have the financial means to undertake this project on its own.

Funding Efforts: To address the funding gap, the City of Trimont has sought financial assistance from USDA Rural
Development. This funding is crucial to support the necessary improvements and ensure the project's successful
completion. However, despite these efforts, no funds have been allocated for the project to date.

Conclusion: The replacement of Trimont's aged and deteriorating municipal infrastructure is essential for the

health, safety, and well-being of its residents. The project will provide long-term benefits, including improved water
guality, enhanced wastewater management, and increased reliability of essential services. Securing the necessary
funding is imperative to move forward with these critical improvements and ensure a sustainable future for the City

of Trimont.



